
 

 

  Meeting minutes: Southern 

Pennsylvania Area Association of 

Rocketry 

Location: Zoom format 

Date: 11-14-22 - Nomination of Officers for the following year 

Time: 6:00 p.m. 

Attendees: Tom Aument-President, , Rita Feveryear-Vice President, Glenn Feveryear-Section 

Advisor, Larry Gerlach-Secretary-Treasury, Bob Touchinsky-Member at Large, Mark 

Sternat, Bruce Canino, Eric Dorward, Bob Wicker, Tony Rosi, Rick Hackman 

Agenda items 

            Treasury Report: Larry Gerlach 

     Our current membership 69 

         

     Old balance as of 10/10/22                                                                          2220.00 

                                            Donations                                                               117.00 

                                            Membership renewals                                               38.00 

                                            New membership                                                      47.00  

     Current balance 11/14/22                                                                             2422.00                                                                            

                                                                                                                                   

                                                          

                                                                                     

         



 

2 

 

               

Section Advisor Report: Glenn Feveryear 

NAR has a record high membership. Access the community forum.  

   https://www.nar.org/getting-started-with-the-members-only-forum/ 

    NAR is offering space for sections to form their own communities. 

    https://www.nar.org/find-a-local-club/section-guidebook/section-faqs/ 

Carl McLawhorn Memorial will be held next year in Oct. in Grove city 

   Glenn noted their launch site is possibly going to be developed by county parks but currently still launching 

at that site. 

INTERNATIONAL SPACE MODELING TEXAS 2023 

    https://www.nar.org/fai-spacemodeling/ 

NAR is looking for volunteers. 

For next summer at the world space modeling championship in Texas. July 1-8, 2023. You don’t need a 

particular skill; they mostly need timers so ability to be able to use a stopwatch should suffice. 

https://www.nar.org/site/wsmc-2023/faq/ 

Please see Glenn for specific info to volunteer. Glenn noted participants will be some of the best in the world. 

Teams from China, Japan and Other European countries have competed in the Past. Russia has also been a 

part of the competition but will not be attending this year. 

Tarc is coming up in May 

https://www.nar.org/team-america/ 

If you want to volunteer as a NAR Mentor, contact NAR TARC Manager Trip Barber 

.mailto:ahbarber@alum.mit.edu <ahbarber@alum.mit.edu>; 

Tony Rosi-Website 

Tony asked if anyone has an opinion on the website to please let him know. 

mailto: <trossi@hotmail.com> 
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General Discussion: 

   A discussion has been started on flight cards. Glenn noted the flight cards have many purposes, 

most important is safety.  It has been noted George has been entering our flight cards for years, Rick 

Hackman has volunteered for years before George took over. 

Tom and Louise have volunteered currently to work with Tony to upload new flight cards to the 

website.  

Bob W. started a conversation with regard to uploading pictures and videos to our website. Which 

led to a discussion on the possibility of starting a spaar facebook page. Tony has agreed to create 

and oversee a spaar facebook presence and will have a more formal question/answer forum for the 

Dec. meeting.  

Glenn: Reminded members to renew for 2023 season. 

New Business: 

      2023 Office nominatios were taken and as follows, 

President: Tom Aument  

Vice President: Bob Wicker  

Section Advisor: Glenn Feveryear  

Treasurer: Larry Gerlach  

Secretary: Bob Touchinsky  

Member-At-Large: Mark Sternac 

                               Bob Touchinsky 

    Tony has sent out the ballot to Spaar members. 
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